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THE HOOD SCOOP is published monthly as an informative news bulletin to keep
our members up to date on past, present and future events. Classified Ads
up to 50 words are free to all members. Classified Ads up to 50 words for
non-members are $5 per issue. Advertising rates per issue are: full page
$25, 1/2 page $13, 1/4 page $7, 1/8 page $3. Payment is due upen submis-
sion, discount of 10% for one year prepaid, 5% for six months prepaid.
Acceptance is at sole discretion of editor and staff. All ads should be
submitted to Ron Fiebiger by the 10th of each month, camera ready.

GATEMAY GTO ASSOCIATION MEETINGS are held monthly. Dates, times and loca-
tions are listed in UPCOMING EVENTS and CALENDAR OF EVENTS and will be
announced on the GTO Hotline.

The GTO HOTLINE is a service of the Gateway GTO Association. I[ts purpose
is to be a quick and easy source of information for meetings, events, etc.
Callers are encouraged to leave a message. Call 4-GREAT-1, (314)447-3281.



SCOOP FROM THE PREZ

Greetings once again. The season has begun with a bang. We're off to a
raging start with our membership surpassing last year's total altready. By
the end of the year we should be a 100+ member car club, not bad by
anyone's standards. We will definitely pull some weight in areas such as
sponsorship, etc.

I hope those of you that were planning on going to the Museum of Transport
Car Show on April 14th got the word that it was postponed. I incorporated
that into the GTO Hotline message. It was moved to April 21st, the day
after the Don Darr show. Thanks to Dave Kries for leaving a message saying
that he and Erik Hackett were planning on being there. Knowing that, I was
able to let them in on the postponement first hand. So please use the GTO
Hotline, even if its just to leave your name. It can work for us.

Congrats go out to John Seabolt for having his car featured in THE LEGEND.
I bet that with all the publicity these days, its hard for hin to put his
hat on in the morning. Nice going John, and well deserved. (Now don't you
feel bad for saying all those things about the GTOAA?)

If you recruit a new member into the Gateway GTO Association, make sure
that you are listed as the referrer (is that a word?) on the new member's
application so you will get credit for the membership contest. For those
of you not present at the April meeting, a $50 gift certificate from Bob's
Pontiac Parts will be given as first prize to the member who gets the most
people to join the club. A $25 gift certificate will be awarded to the
runner-up. The contest lasts until the end of the year. Be sure to let
Earl know, by having your name on the new member's application, so you can
be counted. Go getum!

The May meeting will once again be held at the Museum of Transport. It
will be on May 2nd at 7:00 PM. They have excellent facilities for us and

its free! See you therel

Darrell

FROM THE EDITOR'S BACK SEAT

[t seems that everyone was happy with the way the April issue of THE HOOD
SCOOP turned out. Thanks to Greg Pugh at Accu-Print for the eicellent job
in printing it. I still need GT0s to feature for future Goats of the
Month. If you are interested, please contact me as soon as possible.

Ron



MAY 1991 GOAT OF THE MONTH
By Earl & Sandy Chapman

Our 1965 GTO Hardtop is Earl's second GTO. Earl bought his first one, a
1965 GTO Sports Coupe, in 1971. It was light blue with a 389, 4 bbl and a
four speed and no options, a real race machine.

In 1984, we decided to find another 1965 GTO. The search took about a
year. The hardtop was found and purchased in Southern Illinois and then
towed home with clutch problems and the drivers door in the trunk.

Then the search was on for the parts needed to restore the rusty old Goeat.
After the necessary parts were located, about a year was spent doing the
frame off restoration at Fenton Auto Body. .

The car was finished just in time for the 1987 Easter Car Show in Forest
Park. Later in 1987, during a stop in Michigan on the way to the GTOAA
Nationals in Ohio, the front end of the '65 was wrecked. What a disap-
pointment for the car's first national event!

I enjoy racing, so we removed the four speed and installed an automatic to
go with the '71 400 4bbl (Tri-power on the way) and 3.23 posi. The car
runs 14.0 second quarter miles at 92 mph. The family enjoys the car for
cruising around, racing and shows.

Erik Hackett's view of Earl's GTO in action at Gateway International.



MINUTES OF APRIL MEETING
Recorded by Sandy Chapman

Meeting started at 7:18 PM.

Earl Chapman gave the Treasury Report, balance of $932.15. There are 69
paid members as of this report.

Chris Simmons talked about jackets. He found the set-up fee to be high for
monogramming, $250, and the cost after the set-up fee would be about $10
more per jacket than silk screening. Earl said he would be checking into
another place that does monogramming this weekend and will report back at
the May meeting.

A get well card was sent to Shirley Bezzole. She had back surgery and is
doing quite well.

Will Bowers talked about advertising in the newsletter. He had not re-
ceived any response to the letters he sent, but Beb's Pontiac Parts sent
some free catalogs which were given out to those interested. We have no
set advertising policy for the newsletter yet. This will be discussed at a
later date and Will Bowers will send some follow up letters,

John Novelli had more information on the Muscle From The Past on May 4th &
5th. Len Greco is offering free admission to the car show part of the
event to GGTOA members if their applications are received by April 15th.
Our club will have a tent set up North of the tech area and will have food
and drinks available for members. All cars showing will meet early and go
in together so they can be shown in a group. John offered to help tune and
time cars the night before for those who have never raced before.

Rich Vie reported on the GTOAA. All information for the GTDAA Nationals
will be in the next issue of The Legend. An application was sent in for
the GTOAA membership drive rebate program. Our club receives a rebate for
each member who joins the GTOAA. If you do join the GTOAA please notify
Rich and give him your membership mumber. Eight chapters have dropped out
of the GTOAA. Our club has a wait and see attitude toward the GTDAA.
There was then a heated discussion concerning the GTOAA. Rich will call
and find out about the status of The Legend. The two Pontiac banners that
Rich ordered came in. They will be used at Gateway GTOC Association events.

Ron Fiebiger spoke about The Hood Scoop, the Goat of the Month, the new
small print and possible changes to the cover. He still needs GTOs to

=Continued-



MINUTES OF APRIL MEETING (CONTINUED)

feature for Goat of the Month. Photos (black & white are best) and an
article on the car should be sent to him. The cost of printing the news-
letter is $20 per month. It is printed by Accu-Print, Inc. which is owned
by member Greg Pugh. '

Ron then talked sbout the August B8th St. Louis Cardinals basebail game
which we will be attending with the POCI. Tickets are $5.50 for seats
which are regularly priced at $8.50. He needs to know the number . of tick-
ets wanted by the end of May. More information will be in the May newslet-
ter. '

parrell Carnal asked new members and guests to identify themselves. . Those
‘who did were: Cathy Pacelli & Dan Weeks (67), Keith Goding (67 Conv.),
Greg Tombridge (65), Brian Patrick (68), Jeff Schmitz (é4), Brad Piper (66
& &7), Bob Knowles (71) and Steve Exler (66).

Darrell also wanted to know who hadn't used the hotline yet. He asked what
people thought about the hotline and the response was good.

barrell then announced that we will have a membership drive contest. The
person who brings in the most members will receive a $50 gift certificate
and 2nd place will get a $25 gift certificate, both from Bob's Pontiac
Parts. It was decided that all officers will be ineligible for the con-
test. Details are yet to be worked out as to how to keep track of the
recruitments. Also discussed was an incentive to get members to pay their
1992 dues early. [If members pay by a certain date (not decided yet) they
will have their dues reduced.

The April 20th Don Darr Car Display, which is co-sponsored with the POCI,
was also discussed. Darrell would like as many cars (GTOs) as possible to
be there no matter what their condition. There will be a $6.00 registra-
tion fee.

The April 14th National Museum of Transport Car Show was then discussed.
There will be a Pontiac Class this year. The POCI is building a large tee-
pee with Pontiac logos on it. Cars wilt be judged and there will be an
award for club participation.

A 50/50 drawing was held. $20.00 was won by Chris Simmons.

Meeting was adjourned at B:42.

32 people attended the meeting.



TREASURER'S REPORT
By Earl Chapman

Beginning Balante....vcvsirvsnrnnsnsrnead 735.15

Petty Cash Fund.....civeiinieiiernananess $ 52.00
DEPOSTES . st veesnnsnnnesaannsnrsnnnssanens $ 345.50
Total After DepositS....cvvicrecesnannnss $1,132.65
Expenses:
Refreshments for April Meeting......$ 31.33
GTO Hotlime. ... oiieicniiiin i iieenns $  42.23
Lo =711 T $ 45.50
Post Dispatch Ad......coviviiiinnan, $ 35.1
Printing of April Newsletter........ $ 20.00
Pontiac Banners for Events.......... $  42.00
Ending Balance - 4/20/91. . . .. ... $ 916.45

New Members: Greg Tombridge, Brian Patrick, Cathy Pacelli, Bob Knowles,
Randy Watson, Keith Goding, Jeff Schmitz, Steve Exler, Steve
Cook, Ken & Valerie Siegfried, Bob Udina, Tim Mall, and Cara
Kennedy

As of 4/20/91 there are 77 paid members. Members who have not paid their
1991 dues are encouraged to do by the end of May or this will be their last
newsletter and they will be considered as withdrawing their membership from
the Association.

Gateway GTO Association Accessories for sale:

Gateway GTO Association Iron-on Transfers
Hooded Sweatshirts

T-Shirts

Beerwraps

1¥ anyone is interested in ordering a jacket, please call Earl Chapman at
282-2203. So far six people have requested jackets. Earl & Sandy checked
into a company that does silkscreening, monogramming and a dying process
for transferring photographs onto t-shirts. The owners of the company said
that they would try to be at the May meeting to answer any questions we
might have.



EASTER CONCOURS D'ELEGANCE AUTO SHOW AND
ST. LOUIS STREET ROD ASSOCIATION EASTER SHOW

By Darrel!l Carnal

The 1991 show season is off to a running start, ushered in by the Easter
shows in Forest Park. It was a chance to get our cars out and enjoy the
weather, leaving the ice and humdrum of winter behind us without too much
effort since most of us weren't able to enter the competition. Congratula-
tions go out to Bob Christanell for winning a first place in the Special
Interest 1953 - 55 class with his beautiful 1954 Cadillac Convertible.
(Hope to see your GTO there next year.)

The weather was fairly cooperative, despite being a little windy. It turned
out to be a great day, even with The Three Little Fishes and The Easter
Parade. We should make record or tape donations to the Horseless Carriage
Club for the event next year!

Some members who participated were Erik Hackett, John Novelli, Mark Clatto,
parrell carnal, Will Bowers, Bob Timmerberg, Earl Chapman, Vic & Joyce
Nettle, Dave Kries, Ray Maserang and Craig Weiss.

Wi

Earl Chapman's '65 GTO and Bob Timmerberg's '72 GTO at the Easter Concours
D'Elegance Auto Show.



DON DARR PONTIAC CAR DISPLAY
By Ron Fiebiger

This year's Don Darr Pontiac Car Display was & great success despite the
clouds and intermittent drizzle. The show was held on the parking lot in
front and on the side of the building instead of on the grass as in previ-
ous years. This made for an impressive lineup of Pontiacs of all types.
There were GTOs, Grand Prixs, Fieros, Trans Ams, Star Chiefs, and more.

Also on display, on the lot and inside, were some of the beautiful new ma-
chines Pontiac has to offer. These included the luxurious Bonneville SSE,
the new Trans Am convertible and the hot new Grand Prix GTP with the new
dual overhead cam 3.4 liter V6 engine. (Wow, if only I had a spare $23,000
for one of those GTPs! Pontiac is still making the best cars around!)

This show Wwas a great promotion for the Gateway GTO Association., Four new
members joined the club during the day.

The dealership supplied hot dogs and soda to keep everyone from geing
hungry and thirsty while they checked out all of the great looking cars.

Thanks to all the Gateway GTO Association and POCI members who brought
their cars out inspite of the weather.

A portion of the impressive lineup of Pontiacs at the Don Darr Car Display.



UPCOMING EVENTS
By John Novelli

MAY 2: GATEWAY GTO ASSOCIATION MEETING

The May meeting wWill be held at the Museum of Transport on Thursday, May
2nd, 1991. The meeting will start at 7:00PM so try to be there a little
earlier than 7:00PM. The museum is located at 3015 Barrett Station Road,
West of 1-270 between Big Bend Blvd. and Dougherty Ferry Road. All members
are encouraged to attend.

MAY 4-5: MUSCLE FROM THE PAST

The Sound Room Presents The Big Show - 4th Annual Muscle From the Past at
Gateway Ingernationat Raceway. Musclecars, Street Rods, Street Machines.
*Musclecar Shootout - Heads up racing, Showcasing all the Heavy Hit-
ters from The Golden 60's and the early 70's, entry $18.
*Muscle From the Past vs High Tech Shootout - Heads up racing, Showcas
ing Grand National Buicks, H.0. Mustangs, Corvettes, entry $18,
*Car Show - See some of the most beautiful show cars in the country, 40
classes, Sat.-Show and Shine 10:00 AM, Sun.-Move in 8:00 AM - 1:00 PM,
Trophies 4:00 PM. '

For details, call (314)343-6578 or (314)343-6459.

The Gateway GTO Association will have a tent set up North of the tech area
and will have food and drinks available for members. ALl cars showing will
meet early and go in together so they can be shown as a group.

May 19: O'FALLON BOOSTERS MAY FEST - AUTO FEST / SWAP MEET

O'Fallon City Park, O'Fallon Illinois, Shine or Rain, Coordinated by Arch-
way Olds Chapter, Registration 9:00 AM - 12:00 Noon, Judging 12:00 Noon
(all cars must be in place by 12:00 noon to be judged), Trophy presentation
at 4:00 PM, Breakfast available in park Sunday morning, 52 classes, 3
trophies in each class, 7 special awards, Dash plaques to all entrants,
Entry fee $8.00, Display only $4.00, Swap Meet space $10.00, Directions:
O'Fallon, Illinois is approximately 15 miles East of Downtown St. Louis.
Cross Poplar St. Bridge to Interstate 64, then to Exit 14. Follow the signs
to show. For more information call Elmer Sterthman (618)632-3877.

JUNE 8: MOORE PONTIAC CAR DISPLAY
This is a new event for the Gateway GTO Association and we hope it will be

a big success. Moore Pontiac is located in Ellisville. More information
will be given on the show at the May meeting and in the next newsletter.



LOUISVILLE TO HOST NATIONALS

Kentucky Organizers Continue to Improve and
Refine the GTOAA International Meet

By Kenny Bruner, President, Louisville GTO Club
(Taken from THE LEGEND, February 1991)

The GTO Association of America's annual premier event is hosted this year
by the Louisville GTO Club, and promises to be the largest and most
spectacular of all Meets.

The meet will be held at the Executive Inn Hotel, located a [-264 and the
Kentucky State Fairgrounds. Hotel reservations can be made a 1-800-626-
2706. Be sure to identify yourself as a GTOAA member when making reserva-
tions, and be sure to get your reservations in early. We expect the hotel
to fill up fast.

Featured tech speakers this year will be Dan Whitmore and representatives
from Pontiac Motor Division. Others may be added to this list as we final-
ize things. Dan, as many of you know, is one of this country's leading
builders of Pontiac performance engines, and is responsible for the crea-
tion of the engine in the "Glory Days" GYO racecar. Last year, Dan's
session saw standing room oniy as he explained Pontiac power secrets in
detail. Pontiac Motor Division will host a very special slide show detail-
ing future cars we can expect to see. This is a show usually reserved for
the major automotive magazines, and we're thrilled and fortunmate to have
them bring this show to the Nationals.

A poolside family cookout will also be featured this year. This always-
popular event will give you a chance to meet new members and to see famil-
jar faces once again. This year, it's all you can eat, so there's no
reason to go away hungry.

The major attraction as the Nationals is the Concours Show. The finest
GTOs from all over the North American Continent will be on display, compet-
ing for the coveted "Best Of..." awards. Judging will be in accordance
with the internationally respected GTOAA Judging Standards, developed spe-
cifically for judging the GTOs at the Nationals.

In addition, we'll also have the road rally event. This year, it will be a
little different from some of the more serious rallies of the past. This
will be a fun-rally, and will include a poker run. If you are tired of
sitting in the sun with your show car, skip the show this year and enter
the rally instead.



Drag racing, one of the most popular events at the GTOAA Naticnals, is
back. This year, the cars will be competing on an eigth-mile strip. Any
Tempest, LeMans, GTO or GT-37 powered by a Pontiac engine which displays a
GTO image can compete.

This is a great opportunity for first-time racers to try their hand at drag
racing. There will be lots of assistance available and it's an all-for-
fun, informal event. Classes will be set up for the cars, so rookies and
veterans can all have a great time.

And when you get perfectly burned out on leocking at perfect GTOs, there
will be scheduled tours of the Kentucky Derby Museum, and those famous Twin
Spires of the Kentucky Derby, Churchill Downs. And have you ever wondered
where all those fabulous and correct reproduction interior pieces are made
for those reproductions parts houses? We have the answer, right here in
Louisville at Parts Unlimited. Parts Unlimited is the nation's number one
supplier of reproduction interior pieces. Tour this marvelous 100,000
square foot warehouse, and see how the parts are created.

And for the kids (big & little), you'll be able to visit Kentucky Kingdom,
Kentucky's newest theme park. Ride large wooden coasters of the perilous

Vampire Coaster. Spend the day, or just a few hours. Kentucky Kingdom is

located across the street from the Executive Inn Hotel.

Of course, the ever popular

model car contest will be back.

Kids of all

ages can compete with models depicting American-built Musclecars from the

GTO era. Here's the chance to get your kids involved in the GTO spirit!

Capping off the event will be the ever famous parking lot party. So get

signed up for this year's Nationals in Louisville, Kentucky. It's an

event you'll be sorry you missed! For additional information, contact

Kenny Bruner at (502)636-5334.

TENTATIVE SCHEDULE OF EVENTS

Wednesday, June 19 Friday, June 21

4:00 - 8:00 p.m. General Registration Ali Day Swap Meet )

5:00 - 8:00 p.m. Vendor Set-up 7:30 - 9;:00 am. General Registration

7:00 - 7797 Hospitality Suite 9:00 - 77?7 Concours Judging

10:00 a.m. Parts Unlimited Tour

Thursday, June 20 10:00 a.m. Derby Museum Tour

All Day Swap Meet 10:00 - 12:00 ncon  Model Car Judging

9:00 - 6:00 p.m. General Registration 1:00 - 4:00 p.m. Road Flail‘y

9:00 - 10:00 a.m. Chapter Representative! 2:00 p.m. Parts Unlimited Tour
Officer Meeting 2:00 p.m. Derby Museum Tour

10:00 a.m. Parts Unlimited Tour 7:00 - 777 Hospitality Suite

10:00 a.m. Derby Museum Tour

12:00 - 4:00 p.m. Technlcal Sessions Saturday, June 22

2:00 p.m. Parts Unlimited Tour All Day Swap Meet

2:00 p.m. Derby Museum Tour 8:00 - 3:00 p.m. All GTQ Drags _

3:00 - 4:00 p.m. Judges Meeting 6:00 - 8:00 p.m. Awards Presentation

4:30 - 6:30 p.m. GTOAA Officer Meeting  8:00 - 7777 Parking Lot Party

6:00 - 9:00 p.m, Poolside Party

7:00 - 7227 Hospitality Suite



ST. LOUIS CARDINAL'S BASEBALL
By Ron Fiebiger

The Gateway GTO Association, along with the POCI, will be attending the
August 8, 1991 st. Louis Cardinal's baseball game as a group. Discounted
ticket prices are $5.50 for $8.50 seats. A sign up list was pass around at
the March meeting and again at the April meeting and so far 39 tickets have
been requested. The deadline for requesting tickets will be the end of
May. Money for tickets will be collected at the May meeting or you can
mail a check to Ron Fiebiger. Money must be received by the end of June.
If you are interested in going to the game or want more information, call
Ron Fiebiger at (314)892-4712. Make sure you get your request in soon
because tickets are limited.

Earl Chapman and friends at the Kiel Auditorium car show in December.



CALENDAR OF EVENTS

May 2 (Thurs): Gateway GTO Association Meeting - Museum of Transport

May 4-5: Muscle From the Past, Gateway International Raceway - Club
Event

May 11: Behlmann Car Show

May 19: O'Fallon Boosters May Fest Auto Fest / Swap Meet - Club
Event

June 6 (Thurs): Gateway GTO Association Meeting - Museum of Transport

June 8: Moore Pontiac Car Display

June 19-22- GTOAA Nationals, Louisville, KY - Club Event

July 1 (Mon): Gateway GTO Association Meeting - Museum of Transport
July 10-14: POCI Nationals

Aug. 1(Thurs): Gateway GTO Association Meeting - Museum of Transport

Aug. 2-4: Nostalgia Drag Race & Rod Run, Gateway International
Raceway - Club Event

Aug. 8: St. Louis Cardinals Baseball Game with POCI - Club Event

Sept. 15: Gateway GTO Association Meeting and Picnic - Maryland

Heights Park
Oct. 7 (Mon): Gateway GTO Association Meeting - Museum of Transport
Oct. ?: GTO vs. Ford Drag
Oct. ?: Wine Run - Club Event

Nov. 7 (Thurs): Gateway GTO Association Meeting - Museum of Transport

Dec. 5 (Thurs): Gateway GTO Association Meeting - Museum of Transport
Dec. ?: Gateway GTO Association Christmas Party

Jan. ?: Cervantes Convention Center Custom Auto Show - Club Event

Club Event - All members are encouraged to attend and participate



WHAT'S NEW FOR GTOs
By will Bowers

KEYSTONE AUTOMOTIVE: '68-'69 GTO FRONT FENDERS

Keystone Automotive Industries is no longer making their classic wheels;
however, their latest item is front fenders for '68-'69 GTOs. They claim
high quality resulting from the benefits of a computer aided manufacturing
process used to accurately shape the panels. They are stamped from origi-
nmal gauge metal. For More details, contact Keystone at (714)624-8041.

HIGH PERFORMANCE INJUNS: MOTORS AND PARTS

High Performance Injuns is a new vendor specializing in rebuilt performance
motors and parts. They advertise completely assembled high performance
motors from $1,696. Ffor more information: 286 Coral Tree brive, Rialto, CA
92376, (714)874-2111.

FEL-PRO: MOLDED PLASTIC/RUBBER GASKETS

Leaky waternecks a problem? Fel-Pro offers a new molded plasticfrubbér
gasket. It not only offers superior sealing, but is reusable since it
requires no gasket cement.

BETHEL'S GOAT FARM:= HEADLIGHT ACTUATOR UNITS

Are your hideaway headlights staying hidden? If not, maybe Bethel's Goat
Farm can help. They are offering repro actuator units for '6B-'69 GTO0s.
Contact them at 85 N. 27th St., Dept. HPP691, San Jose, CA 95116,
(408)295-7611.

DENNIS KIRBAN: CLUTCH COUNTER SHAFTS AND POWER STEERING HOSES

Lennis Kirban has a couple of new items. One is the clutch counter shaft
(2-bar) for '64-'66 models. The originals are usually very worn which
results in a lot of play in the clutch adjustment. Although these are not
exact duplicates of the originals in appearance, they are made of heat
treated steel, are cad-plated and are actually stronger than the originals.
Dennis has also reproduced the power steering hoses for the '64 and 165-166
models. These are exact reproductions of the originals with the correct
length, fittings and damper in the center of the hose. As with all of his
parts, they are available direct from his company or from most of the major
vendors.



GATEWAY GTO ASSOCIATION ADS

Carburetor Restorations: Tri-powers and Quadrajets rebuilt, recolored and
replated. Guaranteed show quality. Repro parts available. Buy/Sell/Trade
Pontiac parts/services. Buying Tri-powers complete or parts. Special dis-
counts for Gateway GTO Association members. For sale: 65 Tri-power,
restored, includes intake and carburetors with fuel Llines, $650. Other
units also available for sale. Darrell Carnal (314)928-8030

L & S Cores: [If you are looking for Pontiac engines, heads or cranks, for
the best price in town call Luke Smith (314)383-1111

For Sale: 1968 GTO, green on green, 400/400 Turbo, His & Hers, hood tach,

rally cluster with clock, Ram Air exhaust manifolds, hideaway headlights,
Lee (314)647-4295

For Sale: 1970 GTO, Jade Green with green interior, 400, Automatic, Air,
P/S, P/B, Very Clean, Dan Ilges (314)631-1565

For Sale: 1971 LeMans Sport parts car, call for details, Brad Piper
(618)398-4855

For Sale: 1966 AM radio $30; pair 1967 GTO doors $150; most of a 1947
hardtop white interior including buckets $80; 1949 Firebird parts: Auto
console $35, taillights %60, green rear seat $10, LH turn signal housing
$10; 1955 Pontiac wheel covers, set of four, nice $80; 19647 big car wheel
covers, set of four, two nice, one fair, one poor $40; 1969 Buick Auto
console $15; four Goodyear Eagle GT tires P235/60VR15 w/ about 4,000 miles
$250 0BO; Dan Shabel ¢314)225-1100

For Sale: Various 1970 parts from LeMans parts car, Ken Siegfried
(314)298-1957

For Sale: 1968 GTO black high back buckets; 1969 Firebird doors with
remote mirror; 1969 GTO green interior; 1969 GTO gold interior; 1972 Luxury
LeMans white interior, Tim Moll (314)547-1951.

Wanted: 1967 GTO RH fender, rust free; 1967 four speed stabilizer bars for
rear end; 1966-67 posi rear end, Dan Shabel (314)225-1100

Wanted: Pair of 1970 GTO doors and a deck Lid, must be in very good to
excellent condition, Tony Bezzole (314)878-68%2



GATEWAY GTO ASSOCIATION ADS

Wanted: 1970 GTO or LeMans seat bottom, any color, must be perfect, John
Novelli (314)653-1051

MWanted: 1967 GTO parts: gas tank, complete wood wheel, manual antenna,
cigarette lighter, miscellaneous '67 parts, Brad Piper (618)398-4855

Wanted: 1966 389 Tri-power engine, code WS, Stan Balsman (314)788-2590
Wanted: 1967 RH Rocker chrome molding, Keith Goding (314)275-8608

Wanted: 1969 Judge hardtop spoiler; 68, 69 or 70 hood; 3.90 posi or gear
cluster, Mike Kirk (618)346-8424

Wanted: 1970 GTO hood and driver's side fender, both in good condition,
Ken Siegfried (314)298-1957

Manted: 1966 remote mirror retainer and escutcheon for door panel; OHC6
motor or parts; 1969 console lid, Tim Moll (314)547-1951

PONTIAC PARTS UPDATE
By Tony Bezzole and Rich Vie

GTO parts are still available from your GM Dealer. Some items that are
still available are:

Head Bolt Sets for Pontiac VBs. Quantities and part numbers in these sets
are: (L) #538303, (5) #H97B7075 with studs, (4) #538306, and (7) 3788417.
Complete sets will cost about $21.00.

1964-72 Boxed type rear lower control arms, part #9791773, $41.00 each;
1964-72 Rear sway bar, 7/8Y, part #394926, $45.00.
Contact Bruce at Feld Chevrolet, (314)291-2213, and tell him you are with

the Gateway GTO Association. He will take care of your order. Above
prices are at a discount.



APPLICATION FORM

Send Completed Application to:
GTO Assoclation of Amerlca, Inc.
1634 Briarson Drive

Saglnaw, MI'48-603 D
Renewal

New

Name

Address

City Stale

Zip Country

Telephone 1-

Names of family members for whom Assodate
Membership dues are enclosed:

List GTO Ownership
Year Body Style Engine Size

I agree that, if elected to membership, | will conform to all
rules of the Association and conduct myself in 2 manner that
promotes the goals and purposes of the Organization.

Sligned

Please check method of payment:
Check O  Money Order O Mastercard O Visa O

Cad #

Expiration Date

Interbank # (Mastercard)

NUTE: A $2.00 bank processing fee will be added for cards

Signature

Renewals Only:
GO nssociation Membership #

Dues: Member $30.00, Associate Member $5.00



GATEWAY GTO ASSOCIATION MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION

(Please print clearly)

Name:

Associate Name:

Address:

City, State, Zip

Home Phone:( } Work Phone:( )

Occupation:

Year & Body Style of Car(s)

Auto related interests, hobbies or talents:

[f you are a current member of the GTO Association of America please list
your membership number:

Referred by:

Send completed membership application along with a check payable to the
Gateway GTO Association to:

Earl Chapman, Treasurer
Gateway GTO Association
5000 Country Ridge Dr.
Imperial, MO 63052

Membership dues are $18.00 per year, which includes you and an associate
member (spouse, girlfriend, etc.). All dues are required to be paid in
January. Dues for new members are pro-rated $1.50 per month if they join
after January.



Gateway GTO Association
c/o Ron Fiebiger

4711 Langtree Dr.

St. Louis, MO 63128




